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ROSE HILL CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
12:00 pm, Thursday, December 15, 2016


CALL TO ORDER:
The monthly Executive Board meeting was called to order by President Jason Jones and held at The Rose Room on Thursday, December 15, 2016, at 12:00pm.  Other board members present were:  Aubry Dieter, Christina Zenner, and David Miller, Chris Wendt, Ashleigh Reagan, and Garth Kellenbarger. 

BOARD MEMBER OPENINGS:
Jason reported that two Executive Board Member positions recently came open.  Mike Manley & Gina Mortimer have both taken positions with companies outside of the Rose Hill area, and have resigned from their positions on the board.  Candidates to replace the board members include Christina Zenner of the Rose Hill Library, Lane Gregg of Impact Church, and Theresa Hammond of AutoBody Connections.  Votes were cast by the 6 members present.  Christina received 6 votes, Lane received 5 votes, and Theresa received 1 vote.  Garth moved to accept the ballots cast, naming Christina and Lane as the two new board members.  Chris seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Minutes from the Sept. & Nov. meetings were presented.  As November did not have a quorum, those minutes were not official and did not need to be approved.  Chris moved to approve the Sept. minutes.  Garth seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.    

TREASURER’S REPORT:
Garth presented the Treasurer’s report.  Balances are: $5,437.08 in the operating account, $1,150 in the website account, $1,768.20 in the car show account.  $86.17 in the scholarship account, and $8,281.49 in the CD.  Dave moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Ashleigh seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Garth suggested that we move $675 from the operating account to the website account to cover expenses for the next 6-8 months.  He also suggested moving all but $1000 from the car show account to the operating account, including the receipts that were to be deposited today, totaling $828.  Chris made a motion to act on Garth’s suggestions.  Dave seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.     

MIXER REPORT:
January mixer will be hosted by Lee Media Group.  To be held on Jan. 19th.  Will have a football theme.  March Mixer will be hosted by Emprise Bank. 

WEBSITE REPORT:
Activity on the Chamber website, Chamber Facebook Page, and the Chamber Twitter page has all been up recently.  New members include Sweet Dreams Enterprises – a Bed & Breakfast owned by Kathy Willis, CPA & former Chamber member.  They have an Air BNB profile.  

OLD BUSINESS:
The Chamber Bylaws were reviewed one last time.  No revisions made.  Garth made a motion to approve the Bylaws as is and present them to the General Assembly to be ratified.  Christina seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Chris reported that Hometown Christmas was the best ever.  Over $3000 were brought in by the auction.

NEW BUSINESS:
Chris asked if the Chamber would purchase a 2x4 ad in the Christmas Edition of the Rose Hill Reporter, for $50.  Aubry made a motion to approve.  Garth seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

The next meeting will be the General Assembly meeting on January 19, 2017 in the Rose Hill Rose Room.  The meeting will be hosted by Truly Amazing Catering.  

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 pm.
Respectfully Submitted:

Aubry Dieter, Secretary
12/20/2016

